Approved  

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

December 1, 2010 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, December 1, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present. Steven Over was not present.   











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 





 



  1.1
Peter Drouin Re: Transfer Station – Mr. Drouin stated it has been brought to his attention that the iron pile at the Transfer Station will now be put in to a dumpster instead to help reduce the amount of dirt/mud.  Mr. Drouin expressed a safety concern with people going in to the dumpster and hurting themselves. Mr. Drouin suggested the BOS consider placing iron on a concrete pad then placing the iron in to a dumpster (when there is enough) because there is not a lot of big money to be made from the pile and it helps residents with little things they made need. Chair Nickerson stated he has discussed the issue with DPW Director Thayer but there is no policy on “dumpster picking” and agreed that residents do get things from the Town's dump....he has. Chair Nickerson noted the Transfer Station will be transitioning to Single Stream Recycling, so things will eventually be different. Director Thayer stated the Town does get a better price if the iron is clean but there are safety issues with unmonitored kids.  The BOS agreed to keep Mr. Drouin's suggestion in mind. 












2.0  Karen Ober Re: Old Town Hall rental form – The BOS and Mrs. Ober reviewed the new rental form.  Mrs. Ober stated there is nothing in the policy for use of the Town Hall by Town employees or organizations.  Chair Nickerson stated he understands what Mrs. Ober is saying but it could cause dissension. Selectman Livernois stated he can see making Town entities exempt from the fees but waiving the fee for people, opens up a special treatment issue. TA Veloski noted that a policy could be developed to waive the fee for Town organizations. Chair Nickerson noted the BOS doesn't want to make money but doesn't want to lose money either. The BOS and Karen Ober briefly discussed clean-up costs, inspection before & after an event, exit signs and occupancy numbers.  TA Veloski to check with Fire Chief regarding occupancy and create a list of entities that would be exempt. Chair Nickerson suggested the security deposit be raised to $50 dollars. Selectman Livernois made a motion to approve the Rules of Rental of the Town Hall as amended. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 









  













3.0  Town Budget 

                                                                                                  3.1
Department of Public Works – The BOS reviewed the DPW budget. Director Thayer stated he would like to leave vehicle repair at $30K due to issues with the grader. Chair Nickerson asked if the grader is left places and if his guys get picked up. Director Thayer replied the grader is left at some sites around Town unless the blade needs to be changed and his guys are picked up. Selectman Livernois asked if dust control should be increased and Director Thayer replied no, he is working on some other ideas. Director Thayer stated he tried to level fund the budget this year because of the new fleet and will have a better idea next year.  The BOS agreed to highway budget looks good.  
              3.2 Bridges – The total proposed budget is $3,600  dollars. 



  3.3
Street Lights – TA Veloski noted that street lights are not metered they are a flat fee and he has been checking them to see which ones need to be fixed. TA Veloski was asked to check with the Police Department regarding some of them. The total proposed budget is $2,380 dollars. 









  3.4 Transfer Station – The BOS reviewed the budget and DPW Director Thayer noted that he adjusted some of the salaries.   The Board discussed Single Stream Recycling. TA Veloski stated a meeting has been scheduled for tomorrow with Jim Prescher. Karen Ober asked how much revenue the Transfer Station makes and TA Veloski replied close to $50K.  Selectman Livernois stated if the Town is serious about going to Single Stream Recycling, he wants to see a plan.                                                                                     3.5 Landfill & Wastewater – The total proposed budget for Landfill is $9,400 dollars and the total proposed budget for Wastewater is $43,900 dollars. TA Veloski noted the Wastewater budget will be increasing. 











4.0 Old Business 









  4.1 Highway Garage – Chair Nickerson reported that the trim is being finished, the radiant flooring is being installed, the heaters are in, the cold storage is ready to go and the project is two weeks ahead of schedule.   

                                                  4.2 Hunkins Pond Road – Chair Nickerson stated the road has been buttoned up for the winter and the finish coat will be laid in the spring.  

4.3 Y Project – The BOS and DPW Director Thayer reviewed preliminary engineering  for the project. Director Thayer noted there is an issue with the width of the road past “Murphys” and it may impede on some wetlands. Selectman Livernois stated he has no problem with starting at Steele Hill and ending at “Station 115” but doesn't like that there is not an option #3. Selectman Livernois stated he would be attending tomorrow's meeting at 3:30 p.m. Chair Nickerson noted he feels the same that some things can be cut. Director Thayer noted some of the areas will not need to be excavated as much but the biggest thing is under drain and without it, none of the work will matter. The BOS will request a third option and discuss further.   

 
       
  

  4.4
Town Hall – Monitor Heaters – TA Veloski stated he would like to bid for two monitor heaters with removal of the old furnace. The BOS agreed. Chair Nickerson noted the Town hall's windows need some repair or replacement. 





 













5.0 New Business – None at this time. 









  


  







6.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers. The accounts payable register was made available for public inspection.








  










    

7.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement –  Christian Onsanger filed a Timber Intent for Tax Map 27, Lot 10 and Kathy Powell filed a Timber Intent form for Tax Map 15, Lot 02 and David Yeaton filed a Veteran's Credit form for Tax Map 22, Map 41 and Donna Welch filed an Elderly Exemption form for Tax Map 10, Lot 19 and Brad Crosby filed a Current Use Application form for Tax Map 26, Lot 64 and the Town of Sanbornton filed a MADS Release form. The BOD signed/approved all of the above.  













8.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – Chair Nickerson made a motion to accept $100 dollars from Abigail Mercier for the Food Pantry. Selectman Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   

















9.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes  





              9.1 11/17/2010 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, November 17, 2010. Selectman Livernois motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of November 17, 2010 without corrections.  Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.




   










10.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed. 




        










11.0 Town Administrator’s Report  





            11.1 NH Retirement System's contribution rates  – TA Veloski provided the BOS with the rates which will see a significant increase.                                                                11.2 Letter from Mr. Beasley  - Resignation from Transfer Station – The Board accepted the letter with regret.  

            



             11.3 Abatement guidelines – The Board agreed that abatements are traditionally not given until after the property has gone to tax deed. 










  





12.0 Selectman's Reports – None at this time.









13.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 9:44 p.m.




14.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 8, 2010 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

12/01/2010

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


